
AGRHS Parent Bulletin, March 2022

Covid 19:  As of March 7 High School students are no longer required to wear their mask while
seated at their desk in class.  Masks remain required at all other times while moving about in the
classroom, common areas, PE classes, and on bus transportation.  Please remember that
government directives continue to change frequently.  The most accurate source of information
is always directly through the government website .

Important details to remember:

- As always even prior to the pandemic, students who are sick need to stay home.
- Students who become ill during the day will be sent home.  It is expected and

appreciated that they are picked up in a timely manner.
- Masks are currently required at all times, except when seated at their desk in class or

when actively eating or drinking (in their classroom or designated eating area).
- Students will continue to be issued a new box of masks to take home approximately

every 10 weeks (50 per box - 1 for each school day) - so that they may have a clean
mask to wear to school each morning (please reserve these for school use only).  A
fresh mask will continue to be issued during Block 3.

- With the exception of Library Bistro reservations, as well as groups whose classrooms
are not safe for eating (ie. science lab; gymnasium…) who have assigned group tables
in the cafeteria, students are only permitted to eat in their classroom.  Lunch is eaten in
the Block 2 classroom while snacks are eaten in the Block 1 and Block 3 classrooms.
Breakfast to go is eaten in the Academic Block classroom.

- Upon arrival at school, students are to go directly to their AB/Block 1 classroom after
making a brief stop at their locker to secure their belongings & collect what is needed for
their morning class.

- Water fountains are not in service, students should have a refillable bottle that they can
fill from the bottle fillers (on the fountains).

- Vending machines are removed from service pending further notice.
- Students should always be prepared for the possibility of online classes in the event of

unavoidable “bris de service”, or to access their google classrooms in the event they are
unable to come to school.  Chromebooks must always be in good working order, and
issues need to be brought to the help desk promptly.  The Chromebook should be
brought back and forth between home and school daily.

Carnival:  Our annual school carnival is planned for the week of March 21st - and conditions
permitting, March 24th will be a Carnival Activity day.  Students are encouraged to wear their
team colours and to enjoy themselves (responsibly) in the activities offered:)

Upcoming Dates to Remember:

March 21 - 24:  Carnival Week

March 25:  PD Day

April 4:  Now a School Day (Day 1, replacing January 17)

April 15 & 18:  Easter Holidays, School Closed; April 19:  PD Day

May 23:  Holiday, School Closed

June 3:  Now a School Day (Day 5, replacing February 18)

https://www.quebec.ca/en/health/health-issues/a-z/2019-coronavirus

